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On 14 February 1974, your command issued you a Page 11 advising you on the prerequisites for 
an honorable discharge characterization.  The Page 11 advised you that any further substandard 
performance will result in a less than honorable discharge.   
 
On 19 February 1975, contrary to your pleas, you were convicted at another SPCM of three 
separate specifications of UA, each lasting three days, twenty three days, and sixty-seven days, 
respectively.  You were sentenced to confinement at hard labor for three months, forfeitures of 
pay, a reduction in rank to the lowest enlisted paygrade (E-1), and a discharge from the Marine 
Corps with a Bad Conduct Discharge (BCD).  You were released from confinement on 2 May 
1975.  On 23 May 1975, the CA approved the SPCM sentence.   
 
On or about 26 May 1975, you received NJP for UA lasting less than one day.  You did not 
appeal your NJP.  On 15 July 1975, you received NJP for UA lasting four days.  You did not 
appeal your NJP.   
 
On 22 September 1975, the Naval Clemency and Parole Board denied you any clemency.  Upon 
the completion of SPCM appellate review in your case, on 6 February 1976, you were 
discharged from the Marine Corps with a BCD and assigned an RE-4 reentry code.   
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to, your desire for a discharge upgrade and contentions that:  (a) 
you were told your BCD would be upgraded to a General (Under Honorable Conditions) 
characterization of service after six months but it never happened, (b) in your youth you were 
surrounded by bad influences and made bad choices, (c) haircuts and UA were not bad enough to 
warrant a BCD, (d) you were a squared away Marine and proud of your service and country, and 
(e) you would like to know you active duty service was appreciated and would like to retrieve 
some honor for doing your part.  For purposes of clemency and equity consideration, the Board 
noted you did not provide documentation describing post-service accomplishments or advocacy 
letters. 
 
After thorough review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  The Board unequivocally did not believe that your record was otherwise so 
meritorious to deserve an upgrade.  The Board concluded that significant negative aspects of 
your conduct and/or performance greatly outweighed any positive aspects of your military 
record.  The Board also determined that your pattern of misconduct constituted a significant 
departure from the conduct expected of a Marine and was in no way minor in nature, and that the 
record clearly reflected your misconduct was intentional and willful and demonstrated you were 
unfit for further service.  Moreover, the Board noted that the evidence of record did not 
demonstrate that you were not mentally responsible for your conduct or that you should not 
otherwise be held accountable for your actions.   
 
The Board observed that character of military service is based, in part, on conduct and overall 
trait averages which are computed from marks assigned during periodic evaluations.  Your 






